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INFORMATION FAIR 9 -15 -17  

Information Fair ï chairs gave a presentation of all of our activities and 
sign-up sheets were available. 
Items were collected for SIREN/Eaton Shelter and the Eaton Furniture and 
Clothing Center 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEW MEMBERS INTRODUCED:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Courtney Anderson      Judy MacInness 

Sponsor:  Linda Foster     Sponsor:  Lorraine Green 

 

 

(Bios and contact information will be sent in a separate email soon.) 

 



 

May 27, 2017 

Urn Planters 

 
Linda Foster, 

Mary Remenak, 

Fran Fuller, 

Sandy Maatsch, 

Lorraine Green, 

Jean Rohrs, 

Julie Dartt, 

Sherry Pabst, Peggy Nichols, Dyna Lehman, Sharon Ke nnedy, Hope Dixon and Carol Little  

 

 

 

 

SIREN HOLIDAY TEA IN PARTNERSHIP WITH 
GFWC-CHARLOTTE 

November 12th 
 
Volunteer still needed for a chair of the  

 Entertainment and MC/Raffle Committee  
(Linda has already secured an MC, the entertainment, and raffle 
prizes.  She just needs someone to organize the day of the event.)  

 
If interested, please contact Linda Lord at 
543- 6297.  

It will appear on a page in the 2018 calendar!  



 

 

Board Talk ð Fran Fuller              

 

 

 

 
Welcome Back!  Iõm writing this prior to our Information Fair but Iõm sure the Senior 

Center was bustling with activity!  We have a wonderful year of programs planned so 

donõt be shy, sign up and get involved. 

 

Annual Reports: Many of you are chairs of one committee or another and will be asked 

to complete an Annual Report for 2017. I hope that all of you are keeping track of the 

hours you volunteer for our many projects. I will be emailing all committee chairs th e 

report within a few days.  I realize that recording your time is not something that is a lot 

of fun, but it is so very important when Jeana and I start working on the Annual 

Report.  

 

November 12 is the SIREN Holiday Tea  and the Silent Auction committee i s looking for 

donations.  If you have items of value that you would like to donate to the Silent 

Auction bring them to the October and November meetings or drop them off at SIREN 

and let them know it is for the tea.  The tea is our biggest fundraiser and h elps support 

the many programs our club donates to.  We all need to find a way to contribute our 

time, talents or money for the success of this fundraiser.  

 

Our October meeting is just 3 weeks away on October 6, where we will hear Shari 

Montgomery speak a bout The House of Promise .  This program is in keeping with our 

GFWC MI state presidentõs special project which is to bring awareness to Human 

Trafficking in Michigan. October is also GFWC Advocates for Children Week , October 

22 -28.  In support of this wee k, Jeana and I would like to again ask you to collect the 

makings for a birthday cake!  Weõre asking you to bring in any one of the following; a 

cake mix, frosting, candles, sprinkles, foil cake pan, etc.  Last year, through your 

generosity we collected 50  òBirthday Cake Boxesó and took them to SIREN to be given to 

families who have a birthday to celebrate.  Thank you for supporting this project.  

 

Finally, I want to thank those members who continue to step outside of their comfort 

zone and accepted the call  to serve on a committee or chair a program.  Our club could 

not exist without all of us pulling together.  The Nominating Committee will be looking 

for new leadership to be sworn in at the April meeting. I can tell you it is a very 

rewarding experience to  serve on the Board of this wonderful organization.  I havenõt 

regretted it and neither will you!  

 

 

ĄPlease inform us of informationðhappy, sad, and concern so that we can include it in The 

Communicator.  IF YOU DO NOT WANT INFORMATION INCLUDED, CONTACT 
LINDA FOSTER BY 9/30/17! (543-3041 OR ed@fosterdvm.com ) 

 
 
 EATON AREA FURNITURE & CLOTHING CENTER NEEDS 

SHEETS, TOWELS AND BLANKETS!  

mailto:ed@fosterdvm.com


TEA AND TOMES :  Hello Readers and welcome to year 11 of Tea and 

Tomes.  Our lively group of readers has been anxiously awaiting the first selection of our book 
club season.  Wait no more fellow readers! This year we begin with a classic Murder on the 
Orient Express by Agatha Christie.  Ms. Christie paints a picture of intrigue and excitement 
from the first lines of her classic novel.  She features the ever insightful detective Hercule 

Poirot. In this story of love, loss, revenge, and murder a colorful cast of characters comes to life on 
the pages of this classic mystery.   
CǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ōƻƻƪ ƧŀŎƪŜǘΣ άWǳǎǘ ŀŦǘŜǊ ƳƛŘƴƛƎƘǘΣ ǘƘŜ ŦŀƳƻǳǎ hǊƛŜƴǘ 9ȄǇǊŜǎǎ ƛǎ ǎǘƻǇǇŜŘ ƛƴ ƛǘǎ tracks by a 

snowdrift. By morning, the millionaire Samuel Edward Ratchett lies dead in his compartment, 

stabbed a dozen times, his door locked from the inside. One of his fellow passengers must be the 

murderer.  Isolated by the storm, Hercule  Poirot must find the killer,  among a dozen of the dead 

ƳŀƴΩǎ ŜƴŜƳƛŜǎΣ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ ƳǳǊŘŜǊŜǊ ŘŜŎƛŘŜǎ ǘƻ ǎǘǊƛƪŜ ŀƎŀƛƴΦ  

Join us readers Tuesday, September 26 12:45- 2:30 in the Spartan Room at the Charlotte Public Library 

for what we are sure will be a lively and exciting discussion of a beautifully written piece of literature.  

Sneak Peek: In October we will be reading The Curious Charms of Arthur Peppers by Phaedra Patrick. In 
this tale, Arthur has continued his life as it had been before his beloved wife, Miriam, passed away a year 
prior.  He has decided it is time to sort  her  things, and in doing so, he finds a gold charm bracelet that he 
has never seen before. Arthur is taken on a journey to learn of the life his wife lead before they met.  Join 
us on Tuesday, October  31, 12:45-2:00 in the Spartan Room for our discussion and to see where and 
ǿƘŀǘ !ǊǘƘǳǊ ƭŜŀǊƴǎ ƻŦ Ƙƛǎ ǿƛŦŜΩǎ Ǉŀǎǘ ŀƴŘ Ƙƛǎ ŦǳǘǳǊŜΦ  

 

 

 

 
Here are the two stainless steel electric kettles I bought for our use at 

the library.  The old kettles have been discarded.  These should be 

better for our health and last for years.  They are stored under the 

counter to the right of the sink in the Spartan Room kitchen. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Our receipts from the Used Book Sales were tallied up after 

purchasing the kettles and Tea and Tomes was able to donate 

$173.00 to the library for the purchase of book boxes.  

Pictured receiving the check is Rhonda Brown, Adult 

Programming staff at the library.  Rhonda indicated that she 

would be able to purchase two boxes (paperback) of new 

titles. She expressed her gratitude for our generosity in 

donating to the library. 

  
 

 

 

 



ESO 

EPSILON SIGMA OMICRON  

Epsilson ten sautou hoden 

ñEnlighten your own pathwayò 
 

ESO is an honorary educational society open to all GFWC members.  The purpose of ESO is to promote a 

commitment to lifelong learning and self-improvement through reading.  It is intended to offer a path to 

self-enrichment and personal growth for all members, not just those who participate in a book discussion 

club. 

 

GOALS:  

¶ To encourage clubwomenôs pursuit of higher education 

¶ To create an additional means to unite women in volunteerism 

¶ To develop a support network for women returning to school 

¶ To improve current and develop new study skills 

¶ To stimulate systematic home reading and study with minimum supervision 

¶ To encourage the establishment of home libraries and greater use of public libraries 

¶ To encourage the formation of reading/study/discussion groups 

 

RESPONSIBILITIES:  

ESO members are encouraged to participate in club programs such as 

¶ Reading 

¶ Participating in reading/study/discussion groups 

¶ Working to achieve higher ESO levels 

¶ Continuing to pursue self-improvement through personal study 

 

 Reading is, of course, the main responsibility of an ESO member.  Our book discussion group, 

Tea and Tomes, is a separate entity; one does not need to be in the book group to pledge ESO.  Members 

may read from an ESO published reading list (available at GFWC.org/ESO) or they may choose alternate 

titles.  A report form must be maintained by each member and forwarded to the local chairperson, who, in 

turn, will forward report totals to the state ESO chairperson.  Reporting is done in late-December of each 

year.  State ESO chairs will issue certificates and awards based on report forms received.  A pledge form 

must be completed to enroll as an ESO member (download available at www.gfwc-charlotte.com).  Brynda 

Filkins is the local chairperson; call her with questions at 541-3698.  Every GFWC member is encouraged 

to pledge. 

 

 

EPSILON SIGMA OMICRON (ESO) 

This had been a wonderful year for our GFWC MI Epsilon Sigma Omicron chapter. We were recognized as 

the Category 3 ESO National Winners. Our eleven clubs, who reported their reading activities, read 4,834 

books. But they did much more than just read for their personal enjoyment, they shared their 

love of reading with their club members and members of their communities in many creative ways. Just 

think what an impression we could make if all the clubs who have reading groups became ESO groups and 

reported their numbers and activities. 

 

 

 

http://www.gfwc-charlotte.com/


 

 

 

 

 

The Southwestern District is having a used book sale at its Annual Meeting 

on October 14th with the proceeds going to the Education Foundation.  If 

you have books you could donate, please bring them to the October 6th 

meeting or get them to Fran Fuller. 
 

 

GFWC MI ADVISORY BOARD MEETING JULY, 201 7 

Leadership Construction Challenge: 

Our New Member Robot 

 

 

 

GFWC ï Charlotte Attendees:  Julie Dartt, Linda 
Foster, Fran Fuller 

 

 

 

 

Do you know of someone in our club who could 

use a hand ï ride to appointments, meal brought in, 

receive a card, visitor, listener, shopper, etc.?   

          Contact  Lorraine . 

Committee 
Chair  

 

Green, Lorraine  

Email: 

rainraingreen@gmail.com  
Home: 517 - 543 - 5048    

http://www.imembersdb.com/Member2/Member.cfm?UserID=38960
mailto:rainraingreen@gmail.com


KALEIDOSCOPE 2017  

 

Elliot Engel ð kickoff speaker  

Samantha Harris ð keynote speaker  

 
 
TV hostess ð Dancing with the Stars  

Co rrespondent at Entertainment Tonight  

     Jane, Jan, Jackie, Marian, Donna Mae  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  
  
  
  
          Linda Yeager won a door pr ize.  

   

 

Jean, Nancy, Amy, Fran               Peggy, Chris, Dyna, Sharon, Julie  

            

   

Linda Y., Patty, Linda F. , Sharon   Angie, Jeannette         Patty, Jane, Linda F., Brynda  

 

 



From the Internet, just for fun: 

Recently ate at a restaurant where a table of girlfriends of a certain age were having a 

wonderful time, and came home and wrote this. You may recognize somebody,  maybe 

yourself. 

Lunch with girlfriends by Kathy OôMalley 

Elaineôs vertigo has never been worse - Kay canôt recall where she left her purse 

Rhondaôs about to replace her knees - Lindaôs breathing is tinged with a wheeze 

 

Donnaôs left boob has a troublesome lump - Dianeôs on her third trip to take a dump 

Lorraineôs husband canôt remember a thing -  Nine years a widow, Marge still wears her ring 

 

Marlene is dealing with another UTI - Sallyôs giving a hearing aid another try 

Marie has decided she canôt drive at night - Sharon still wears clothes two sizes too tight 

Theyôve been through divorces and babies and wakes  - They do for each other whatever it takes 

Theyôve already buried Marcia and Kate - And truthfully, Lizzieôs not looking so great 

 

So whenever they can, they get out to eat - Open bottles of wine and forget their sore feet 

Thereôs laughing and crying and letting down guards  - And when the bill comes, thereôs ten credit cards 

 

So hereôs to the waiters who keep orders straight - And to the places that let lunches run three hours late 

And hereôs to the girlfriends, those near and those far - Hereôs to the girlfriends, you know who you are! 

 

SIREN/EATON SHELTER 

ï DONATIONS 

APPRECIATED  

 

 

 

 

 

GFWC Texas Assists Victims of Hurri cane 
Harvey 
Since Hurricane Harvey made landfall last Friday, people in 

Houston, across the Gulf Coast, and around the country have 

come to the aid of those affected by the devastating flooding in southeastern Texas. Many of our 
own clubwomen have been impacted and many are offering assistance. GFWC Texas President 

Patti Poe says, ñI have received phone calls and emails from all over the United States from the 
smallest clubs to state presidents asking what they might do to help in Texas.ò 

In response to thi s outpouring of concern, GFWC Texas has established a fund to aid hurricane 

victims. If you would like to support their effort, send monetary donations to: GFWC Texas, 2312 
San Gabriel, Austin, TX 78704-5014. Please write ñHurricane Harveyò on the memo line of your 

check. Once flood waters have abated, the funds will be used to purchase crucial items such as 
food, water, clothing, and household necessities for vict ims.  

https://u3654531.ct.sendgrid.net/wf/click?upn=9eXHP1PR7PQVD2K3bEZ-2F3vSNlmpKIu1L89DpFLd1TR-2FXWcBTmeLRwi6a7lfhcV3kEGkeMj04Fvqc6G97Ske7OBhZjLicp-2F0-2BnBJW2B3XkiSLLkbgX-2FkVj2eyEPEW2AdTCpc7cZyRkp-2B5lNvRf8XLrAzbc1MjAFG5MY4RDN9cCeXZD1SSDmxesl2hLFTPQUeNwj3YSqeoDeY6kJrPfgyT66-2FSbAEUNYXg-2FCDlzUi0v7G7p2khxI3Fzw582IR37ECxfA-2BNmPrEhj82v5PmAVMIkQ-3D-3D_-2Fl49ey9O5N2jWNqlh1kFrBf-2FIu82pAnCcptorHFA24IjI4QjCHaQp-2BazZg8hhAOQwXvst5b8zfdh-2B52uNi4im70PqZMuky2Btla6yVxKfUO0U3KMjdLDihMSsnhBmCjE-2FhKNSX1CtlH8NC1xoYcR4S-2BHmmYgnQEoeOFNK1n7VmGzZF1Ei0DRpthv5aHK0OOyRoy6OicZGW2XYKWiLUkQM-2BCcn5NjfiTZbPphIdCZKNYzHQWRqr7ZPg4utuqVnVQZib5AJf5kSWrpI8TlZ0o530velJwl0sUD3AnX3nrTdzqpPGI1Co-2FMDHyGK5wRwWbV-2FB0OkptjN-2BEaHs6Jqy5UZrycIf098rQyoMHUHHQ4vsUhqAIPhwoL8YG7IkY3ZLPY0LwFTaTP0p6CFymagqZ-2FZg-3D-3D



